THE WAR IS OVER!

75 years ago, in August 1945, two atomic bombs finally ended World War Two. The U.S. Postal Service produced a series of stamps about the war, one of which was to commemorate the atomic bombs. President Bill Clinton vetoed the atomic bomb stamp as being politically incorrect, causing a storm of protest. Several American philatelists produced covers and labels protesting Clinton's soft-pedalling of the war.

The top cover has a red and white label that was privately produced and used alongside proper postage. Both covers are mail art covers from members of the Art Cover Exchange group.



